LAKE TAUPO ROTARY RAMBLE



Next meeting Monday 12th November

Guest Speaker - Kathy Guy (a career in tourism and hospitality)

Speaker Host – Kathryn Uvhagen

Room Steward - Robert Burrow

Meet & Greet - Deborah McCarthy

Opening/Parting Thought -**Bob Jollands**

Apologies -

Call Margy by 11am Sunday prior to meeting -0276999639

Lucy44@gmail.com

Upcoming Meetings

12th November - Kathy Guy 19th November – Cycle Challenge information

26th November - Club Forum & Board meeting

3rd December – Debbie Chambers

Cycle challenge report

10th December – Christmas Party

Upcoming Events

18th November – BBQ @ home of Tim & Averill Harvey 24th November – Cycle Challenge 2nd December – Community Christmas High Tea 10th December – Christmas Party

News Brief

Motor Neuron Disease Walk – If you are helping with registrations please be there soon after 9am so that you are familiar with the eftpos machines before registrations start rolling in from 9.30. A second group will accompany the walkers when they leave at 10am. These people are expected back at about 11.30.

Rotary House Land Lease - A brief outline: We own the building but lease the land from Council. The lease terminates on 31st of May 2028. Thereafter there is provision for a month by month extension should both parties want this. We may terminate the lease without any penalty. We must maintain the premises and keep them clean and tidy (excluding fair wear and tear). We must have Public Liability Insurance of \$2 million and ensure the building at full value. We pay all utilities. We can't make major alterations without permission from the council.

A reminder - There will be a BBQ at the home of Tim and Averill Harvey (78 Harvey St – down long drive). I suggest that less mobile members should drive down the drive and park near the house). Others should park on the road. Sunday 18th November, BYO. 6 for 6.30. Plan B is to have it inside.



Jo Burch (a prospective member) is closely supervised by Averill.

Team Taupo won yet again (3 in a row).

Karen Riesen (yet another prospective member) can be seen hanging out on the far right hand side of the bunch.



The Free Rotary Community Van





















We are grateful to the local business listed for their support of our Community Van. Please support them!